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CǊƻƳ WƛƳΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ  
  

                       Blessings to you from the Triune God; Father, Son, and Holy Spirit 

 

                                             I begin this with an urgent request. 

 

      Please come to church on June 8th so you can worship God and receive his Holy 
Supper. Almost as important is attending the special Congregational meeting following 

worship. The purpose of this meeting is to discuss and vote on Bishop Millerõs proposal for 
the future of the five churches involved in the East Lycoming Co-op. I cannot stress enough 

how important this meeting is for the future of our churches. So please plan to attend. 
Please review the information that was sent with your letter about this meeting. 

       As we move into the Summer months, please remember your church as you enjoy time 

visiting friends and relatives on long weekends. Also while you are enjoying time away on 
vacation. The church still needs your donations as the expenses donõt stop when you are 
not at worship. I would also like to ask you to attend worship when you are on vacation, 

maybe you can discover a program or activity that you would like to introduce to your home 
church. 

        On June 8th we will be celebrating Pentecost; the day God sent the Holy Spirit to be 
with Jesusõ Disciples, as well as all believers; including you. The Holy Spirit who is in, 
through, and beside you always, never leaving you alone. Also on June 15th we celebrate 

the Holy Trinity; God the Father; God the Son; and God the Holy Spirit, the Gracious One-
in Three; the Eternal Three-in-One.  

       After that Sunday we move into the season known as Time after Pentecost; the Green 
season; the season of growth. It is during this season that our faith will have opportunities 
to grow, opportunities to serve Godõ people and grow in love for all of Godõs people. First 

each of us must commit our lives to absorbing Godõs Grace and Mercy into our lives. Then 
and only then can you be a true servant of Jesus. 

        I pray you will spend time with God everyday for the rest of your life. Start with 

spending one minute before you get out of bed thanking God for another day. As you eat 
each of your meals one more minute thanking him for the food you have, When you take a 

bath or shower thank him for the clean water you have. When you retire for the day thank 
him for the blessings you received during the day and ask him to take your worries so you 
can have a good nights rest. Thatõs six minutes a day, I am sure you can spare that much 

time out of your busy schedule. 

           

My God continue to Blees you as you do your best to serve him.     

M  > ;r{ 



 

 

Worship Notes:  
The summer brings back ñordinaryò times in the flow of the 
church year. Our paraments often include visual 
representations of growth such as vegetation, vines, or 
trees bearing fruit, just as the same growth and fruiting 
happens in the natural world of the northern hemisphere. 
In our congregations, summer brings a change of pace in 
the life of the community. While it is tempting to lament the 
changes in worship attendance over the summer, it also 
may provide opportunity for creativity. After all, isnôt this the 
way of ñordinaryò life, wherein our expectations of routine 
and predictability are often thwarted by interruptions both 
welcome and unwelcome? Through is all, there is a 
common threat of life and growth in faith, and the ongoing 
story of Godôs love for the world, no matter what changes 
and chances of life arise. 
As we turn to a more continuous reading of the Gospel of 
Luke for this season, we pick up the narrative of Jesusô life 
in mid-ministry at the height of his teaching, storytelling, 
and healing. These is a little bit of everything in mid-Luke, 
with some well-known passages to experience again; the sending out of the disciples, the parable of the good Samaritan, Jesus 
visiting Mary and Martha, and instruction on prayer. These snapshots of Jesusô ministry highlight various facets of discipleship 
practices: welcoming, hospitality, listening, praying, peacemaking, rejoicing, and more.  
The readings around Lukeôs gospel provide some creative language for exploring the growth of faith in the ongoing store of Godôs 
love for the world. As a reading of Colossians begins, we are reminded of the gospel bearing fruit and growing in the world through 
the lives of ordinary Christians. This language evokes rich imagery of sustenance, fruit, and everyday faith. 
Ultimately, while one may imagine ñordinaryò time as a season without distinction, there is great opportunity for exploration by 
attending to the details that provide foundation and structure to our lives of faith, which grow form the seed of resurrection promise 
in Christ. Every seed planted in faith offers the opportunity for expectation and unexpected growth. 
(This was taken right from our Sundays and Season book) 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

  

  Avg. 

ó24  
Avg. 

ó25  

Jan  43  38  

Feb  43  38  

Ash Wed.  36  22  

Mar  41  43  

Maun. Thur  42  24  

Easter  - /76  39/66  

April  45   37 

May  41  40  

June  43*    

July  45*    

Aug  38    

Sept  37    

Oct  38    

Nov  41    

Dec  39    

Christmas 

Eve  
76    

Å Did not take into average 

count the Sunday we were 

closed  



    
 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ϧ !ƭǘŀǊ 
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WǳƴŜ  нлнр Υ bŀƴŎȅ 9Ŏƪ ŀƴŘ  

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴ DƛǊŀǊŘ 
                          Wǳƭȅ нлнрΥ [ƛȊ IŜƛƭƳŀƴ ŀƴŘ  

      5Ŝō .ƛŜǊƭȅ 
 

3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ Ȱ"ÒÉÃËȱ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ 
ÔÏ ÌÉÖÅ ÓÔÒÅÁÍ ÏÕÒ 7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 
ÅÖÅÒÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ 

&ÁÃÅÂÏÏË ÐÁÇÅ !.$ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÕÐÌÏÁÄ ÅÖÅÒÙ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ ×ÅÂÐÁÇÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÓÁÍÅ ÄÁÙȢ   

Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ƻƴ ŀ ȅŜŀǊπ
ǊƻǳƴŘ ōŀǎƛǎΦ ²ƘƛƭŜ ƛǘ 

Ƴŀȅ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ 
ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ 
ǝƳŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǎǘǊƛǾŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƛǘǎ ƻōƭƛƎŀǝƻƴǎ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ōŜƴŜǾƻƭŜƴŎŜ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǊŜƭȅ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 

  

¢ƛǘƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ мфс 
.ǊƛŎƪ /ƘǳǊŎƘ wƻŀŘΣ 
aƻƴǘƎƻƳŜǊȅΣ t!  мттрнΦ  ¢ƘŜ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 

Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƘŀƭƭƳŀǊƪ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ 
ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎΦ  9ǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǝƳŜǎΣ ŀǊŜ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΣ ŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ 
ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǳǎΦ     

  
   

Please support our church 

by buying Weis cards. 

They are available on Sunday 
mornings before Worship 
Service.  You may also buy  

them at the church office Monday, Tuesday, 
and Thursday from 9:00am to 1:00pm.  
нлнр {ƛƎƴπǳǇ ǎƘŜŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ 
ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊƛƴƎ ŀƭǘŀǊ ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ƻǊ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ 

ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ όртлπ
рптπспноύ ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜΦ  !ƭǘŀǊ 
ƅƻǿŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ όнύ ǾŀǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ϷотΦлл ƻǊ όмύ ǾŀǎŜ ŦƻǊ муΦрл ŀƴŘ 
ōǳƭƭŜǝƴǎ ŀǊŜ ϷмлΦлл ǇŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ   

The following Sundays are currently 

available: 

Flowers:  Bulletins:  

WǳƴŜ ннƴŘ WǳƴŜ уǘƘ 

Wǳƭȅ сǘƘ WǳƴŜ ннƴŘ 

Wǳƭȅ моǘƘ WǳƴŜ нфǘƘ 

Wǳƭȅ нлǘƘ Wǳƭȅ сǘƘ 

Wǳƭȅ нтǘƘ Wǳƭȅ моǘƘ 

 

DǊŜŜǘŜǊǎ ²ŀƴǘŜŘΥ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ǎƘŜŜǘ ƻƴ 

ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǊǘƘŜȄΦ  

CƻƻǘǇǊƛƴǘǎ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ тм 

.ƻǿŜǊ {ǘ 9Ȅǘ ŦƻƻŘ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ 

ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜǎ  

млπн ϧ рΥолπсΥол ǘƘŜ нƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ϧ  

млπмн ǘƘŜ пǘƘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ  

 ϝϝϝ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ 

ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴŎȅ ŀǎ ǿŜ ōŜƎƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊϝϝϝ  

LŦ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŦƻƻŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ƘƻǳǊǎ ϝȅƻǳǊ 

ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ǇǊƻȄȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ Ϫ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƪΦ ²Ŝ 

ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀƊŜǊ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŦƻǊ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻƻŘ 

ƻƴƭȅΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΦ  

{ǘΦ tŀǳƭȅ ¢ŜȄǝƭŜΣ LƴŎΦ   

Here at St John Lutheran Church, we 

commonly refer to the St. Pauly 

Textile, Inc. as St. Pauly shed which is 

located in the back of the parking 

lot across from the parsonage garage.  Donations 

of good used clothing can be placed in the shed at any 

time.  It is available to not only the people of St. John, 
but also to anyone who would like to donate. The 

church is paid so much per pound for the clothing. St. 

Pauly thanks you so much for partnering with them.  

They truly appreciate all the support you continue to 

give to the clothing shed program!    

**At times the clothing donations pile up in front of the 

drop-off window and need to be moved.  A big thank you to 

Paul Pentz for overseeing this.  
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THIS PAST MONTHõS PRAYERS: 
If there are any prayer requests for todayôs service, the prayer request book 
is found on the table at the entrance to the sanctuary. 
 

Intercessions: James Prill, Darlene Phillips, Bonnie Ridell, Ron 
Montgomery, Jean Ulmer, Collin Harvey, Christian Harvey, Donna 
Watts, and please pray for those afflicted with the COVID 19 virus and 

their families, and residents and staff of long term and assisted living facilities.  Finally, pray for the members 
of St. Johnõs church family and all our brothers and sisters in Christ.   

 
Military Prayers: CPT Jacob Umpstead US Airforce, Airman Jayce Heckman, Sheppard Air Force Base 
(Deployed to England)(nephew of Dave & Shirley Doran), Sergeant Eric Bennett Stationed at Camp Pendleton 
California, SPC Carter Temple based out of Carlisle Pennsylvania 
 

Please call the church office (570-547-6423) or email: stjohnbrick@gmail.com if you have names to add to the prayer 
list. 

Names written in the Prayer Request book will be printed in the bulletin for two weeks.  If 
after two weeks they need to be kept on the prayer list, please write their names in again. 
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Council Corner: June 2025  

  

Council meeting was held on Monday, May 19. A new altar cloth was purchased to place over 

the communion sacraments. There was a water pressure issue that was affecting the church 

and the parsonage. Thanks to the property committee and Baxter Plumbing that worked on 

fixing the problem. Doorbells were installed on the east and west entrance doors of the 

church. The doorbells are to alert the secretary when someone comes to the church during 

office hours. 

 

During the meeting, there was a lengthy discussion held regarding the Bishopôs new 5 Church 

Co-Op proposal.  The Bishop held a meeting at Messiah on May 4, to present a new proposal 

to the churches.  St John Brick had 20 members in attendance at the Bishopôs meeting. 

Thanks to all who attended.  Council will be having a congregational meeting, after the 8:30 

service on Sunday, June 8th. During the meeting we will discuss the Bishopôs new 5 Church 

Co-Op proposal and vote on the proposal. Please mark your calendars to be present to 

determine the future path of our congregation.  All questions and concerns will be addressed 

during the meeting prior to the vote. 

 

The Food truck event on May 8th was successful, even in the rain. The trucks were pleased 

with us hosting the event in our parking lot and asked if we would be willing to schedule 

another event.  The next food truck event will be held on Monday, June 16.  Watch for future 

announcements of food trucks that will be attending. Pray for sunny weather and come out 

and support this outreach event.  

 

On Friday, June 13 and Saturday, June 14, Carolyn Girard and Nancy Eck will be our 

representatives attending the Upper Susquehanna Synod Assembly. The assembly will be 

held at Camp Mount Luther under the theme, ñLiving into the Good Newsò. Thank you both for 

volunteering your time to attend Synod Assembly.  On Saturday, June 21, the Montgomery 

Historical Society will be hosting an event providing historical tours of the Montgomery area 

via a trolley. Our church will be the meeting place for the tour and they will be providing 

attendees the history and tour of our church. 

 

The next council meeting will be held on Monday, June 16 at 6:00. 



 

 

~ƨƚŔĦШ ŸƣĲƚШтШsƨŰĲШѼШsƨũǃЯШΞΜΞΡ 

Last month, we touched on Henry Melchior Muhlenberg . . . he was actually the Father of Lutheranism in America!  In very early America, 

the Lutheran churches in Pennsylvania had largely been founded by lay ministers. After Count Nicolaus Zinzendorf was successful in 

winning a number of converts to the Moravian Church, the Lutherans asked German churches for formally trained clergy. 

In 1742, Muhlenberg immigrated to Philadelphia, responding to the 1732 request by Pennsylvania Lutherans. He took charge of Augustus 

Lutheran Church in present-day Trappe, Pennsylvania. He also provided leadership to a series of congregations elsewhere, ranging from 

Maryland to New York, where he worked to secure control over less qualified pastors and started new congregations among the settlers 

of the region. 

In 1748, he formed the Pennsylvania Ministerium, the first permanent Lutheran synod in the United States. He helped prepare a 

uniform liturgy that same year and also wrote basic tenets for an ecclesiastical constitution, which most of the churches adopted in 1761. 

He did much work on a hymnal, published by the Ministerium in 1786. (How many of you can hear people yelling  òWe donõt know THAT 

one!?ó) 

The dedication stone of Augustus Lutheran Church, above its door, is dedicated to Muhlenberg and its other founders. It reads "Under the 

auspices of Christ, Henry Melchior Muhlenberg with his Council erected from the very foundation this building dedicated by the Society of 

the Augsburg Confession. A.D.1743." The name of the first churchñAugustusñwas adopted in honor of Herman Augustus Francke, founder 

of the Halle Institutions, whose son, Gotthilf, had persuaded Muhlenberg to accept the call of the three United Congregations in America. 

Itõs rare that a church building be dedicated to its confession, and not to its faith identity! 

Muhlenberg worked to recruit new ministers from Europe and to develop more ministers from the colonists. Early in the 1770s, 

Muhlenberg helped to found Zion Lutheran Church in nearby  Spring City, and shortly thereafter, as an offshoot of Zion, St Peterõs 

Lutheran in Chester Springs, which is my home church.  Zionõs first altar was used as an operating table during the Revolution, and it still 

bears saw marks and blood stains from amputations. Zion is also known as òThe Organ Church,ó as it possesses a rare original David 

Tannenberg pipe organ that is still played to this day. 

Poor health forced Peterõs father Henry into limited activity and retirement. On October 7, 1787, Muhlenberg died at his home in Trappe, 

Pennsylvania, at age 76. He is interred at the apse of Augustus Lutheran Church, as are his wife Anna Maria and their son Peter. At his 

request, he was buried next to the grave of his good friend, sponsor, and Augustus Church co-founder, Frederick Ludwig Marsteller. 

Muhlenbergõs epitaph (in Latin) reads: "Who and what he was, future ages will know without a stone." 

Muhlenberg would be pleased to know that we continue with the Lutheran/Augsburg ideology to this day.  As we move into June, we also 

have two festival Sundays almost right off the bat; Pentecost, the birthday of the Christian Church (which always falls on the 50th day 

after Easter, giving rise to its name), and Trinity Sunday, when we celebrate the Triune God. 

On Pentecost, June 8, we will have special music by Ravi Evans, who will be playing òAmazing Graceó and òThe Old Rugged Crossó on the 

baritone sax.  Be sure to wear RED on Pentecost and to welcome Ravi!  The prelude, hymns, and postlude this Sunday will reflect the Fire 

of the Holy Spirit as it descends upon us and ignites us as Christians to spread the GOOD NEWS! 

That same day, June 8, the Annual Memorial Service at Old Immanuel Lutheran Church, just outside of Muncy on Lime Bluff Road, will 

be held.  While not as historic as Muhlenberg, it IS the first Lutheran Church (and some say also the first church of any denomination) in 

Lycoming County.  The Rev. Carol Johnson, of Redeemer Lutheran in Williamsport, will be leading the service, which starts at 2:30 pm.  

Please consider joining us! 

The next Sunday, Trinity Sunday will be observed. While there is more than enough mystery surrounding the Trinity, mysteries abound 

throughout Christianity, and this need not confound us nor give us cause to doubt. We have the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, God in Three 

Persons! Once again, the music for this Sunday will focus on the glorious solidarity, yet individuality, of the three components in which 

God is present in our lives. 

Lori, Erin, Adam, and Natalie Waltz (and perhaps, Spencer!) will be joining us at both worship services on June 29. They will be 

presenting òTo the Name of Our Salvationó by Robert J. Powell. 

On July 13, our churches will welcome òPitch Please,ó an acapella group consisting of Don Luke, Peter Hood, Zach Meyers, and Adam 

Waltz.  You will recognize Adam, as heõs sung for us before! They will be offering several selections during our worship services, and Iõm 

sure youõll enjoy their music. Please welcome these talented gentlemen when they visit! 

Finally, on July 27, another familiar face, Mr. Dave Waltz, will again be joining us. He is planning on singing òI Believeó during the 

offertory. Thank you, Dave! 

Have a wonderful, relaxing, and productive start to the summer! 

~Jeff Harvey 

 



 

 
aŀƴȅ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎΗΗ 
¢ƘŜ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ŦƻǊ /ŀǘƘȅΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƻŦ 
ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴΦ 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ŘƛŘ ŀ ǘǊŜƳŜƴŘƻǳǎ Ƨƻō ǘƻ 
ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ Ǝƻ ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅΦ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ {ǘȅŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿŀǎ ǾŜǊȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝǾŜΦ L 
ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿŜΩŘ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ 
{ŀƳ ŀƴŘ WǳƴŜ [Ŝǿƛǎ 
 
 

5ŜŀǊ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
CƻƻǘǇǊƛƴǘǎ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƻƴŜǘŀǊȅ ŘƻƴŀǝƻƴΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ 
ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ  
²ƘŜƴ ŀ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ŎƛǝȊŜƴ ǎŀȅǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ άL ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 
CƻƻǘǇǊƛƴǘǎ ƘŜƭǇέΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀǎǎǳǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǘƘΦ  
{ƛƴŎŜǊŜƭȅΣ 
YŀǊŜƴ 9Ŏƪ 
5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ CƻƻǘǇǊƛƴǘǎ 
 
5ŜŀǊ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ .ŜƴŜǾƻƭŜƴŎŜ CǳƴŘΣ 
L ƎƛǾŜ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ ŦƻǊ ƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǳǇƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘǎΦ ²Ŝ 
ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ƻǳǊ ŎƭƛŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ 

ƛƴ ƻǳǊ [ȅŎƻƳƛƴƎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊŀǾŜƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛƊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
{ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦ !ƭǎƻΣ ǘƻŘŀȅ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜΦ Cƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƎƛƊ ƻŦ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ 
ƘȅƎƛŜƴŜ ƛǘŜƳǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
ŎŀǊŜΦ  
L ǇǊŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴǘƭȅ ōƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ IƛƳ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƎƛǾƛƴƎΦ  
Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ [ƻǾŜΣ   ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ŦƻǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ 5ƻǊŎǳǎ άŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŘƻƛƴƎ  
wŜǾΦ aŀǊƪ 5Φ .ǊǳƳōŀŎƘ  ƎƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƻǊέΗ      !Ŏǘǎ фΥмсō 
{ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘǎ 
 

 

Mark your calendar for an outreach event on 

Monday, June 16th when St John will be 

hosting food trucks in our parking lot. Come 

and purchase your dinner, sit, eat, and enjoy 

fellowship with your neighbors. More details to 

come in the Sunday Bulletin Announcements. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



KÀēēĴ +íĖġëÓÀĴ ÀĀÓ KÀēēĴ

ĀĀíıÙĖĚÀĖĴ ġĆ Àúúˍ Mæ ġëÙĖÙ

ÀĖÙ ÀĀĴ ÀÓÓíġíĆĀĚ ĆĖ

ÎĆĖĖÙÎġíĆĀĚ ġĆ ġëÙ

ÌíĖġëÓÀĴ ĆĖ ÀĀĀíıÙĖĚÀĖĴ

úíĚġĚˋ ēúÙÀĚÙ ÎĆĀġÀÎġ ġëÙ

ÎëĥĖÎë ĆææíÎÙ ˜ʹʸʻˡ

ʺʸʶʷ˝ Ĳíġë ġëÙ

íĀæĆĖÿÀġíĆĀ ĚĆ íġ ÎÀĀ ÌÙ

ÀÓÓÙÓ ĆĖ ÎĆĖĖÙÎġÙÓː 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                   
 

Available July 1st through Augsburg Fortress 

Lutheran Study Bible, Second Edition (New Revised Standard Version 

Updated Edition) PAPERBACK 

Lutheran Study Bible, Second Edition, features the NRSVue translation and introductions, notes, and articles 

written by more than seventy Lutheran pastors and teaching theologians. Explore the Bible and its message 

through solid background material, unique Lutheran insights, and questions for reflection and discussion. Reader-

friendly, inviting, and engaging, this is the perfect study Bible for those who want to encounter scripture and 

dwell in God's word! 

Lutheran Study Bible includes four types of study notes: 

- World of the Bible notes explore the historical, cultural, and geographic background of a passage 

- Biblical Concepts describe key words or themes in scripture 

- Lutheran Perspectives highlight Lutheran theological insights and catechetical connections 

- Faith Reflections encourage personal reflection as well as discussion with others 

Lutheran Study Bible contains 10-point biblical text and 7-point study notes. 

 

The dark Blue one is the hardcover and the Light Blue one is the paperback. Anyone looking to order one please 

contact the church if we have enough interest in them we can order at a discounted rate.  

New Revised Edition Pricing  

 1-9 Copies 10+ Copies 

Hardcover $44.99 each $36.99 each 

Paperback $32.99 each $25.99 each 

 

 

 

 

 



!ƭŜȄΩǎ tŀǘƘ ǘƻ /th ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀ /ŀŘŜǘǎ 

 

Alexander Puzio joined the Wahoo Division of The United States Naval Sea Cadet Corps in 2022. The Sea Cadet Corps 
is a maritime based program sponsored by the US Navy and US Coast Guard to educate students in grades 8-12 

about US Navy and Coast Guard values, and to conduct training to instruct cadets on jobs in the military and the 

workforce. To be a part of the program, Alex is required to attend drill one weekend a month and participate in 
advanced trainings. The Wahoo Division is based out of the Naval Reserve Center in Avoca, PA. 
 

Alex started as a recruit and has reached the rank of Chief Petty Officer in May 2025. The rank of CPO is the highest 

enlisted rank achievable by a cadet in the U.S. Naval Sea Cadet Corps. Reaching this rank demonstrates significant 
leadership, commitment, and dedication to the program. The requirements for advancement to CPO are completing 

coursework, serve in a leadership role as a staff cadet at a recruit training, pass a physical assessment, pass a 

board interview, serve at least six months as a Petty Officer First Class, and have a minimum of 33 months in the USNSCC.  
 

The United States Naval Sea Cadet Corps provides training opportunities throughout 
the United States staffed by current/retired military personnel. The training lengths 

are from 5-10 days. In the program Alex has attended Recruit Training at Buffalo 

Naval Park, New York, Seamanship Training on board the SS John W Brown in 

Baltimore Maryland, Petty Officer Leadership Academy (POLA) at the Massachusetts 

Maritime Academy in Buzzards Bay, MA, Submarine Training at the Naval Submarine 
Base, New London, CT, Fleet Week Seamanship Training that started at the Naval 

Station in Norfolk, VA and he sailed aboard the USS Bataan (LHD-5) into New York 
City, Scuba Training in South Portland, ME where he became Scuba Certified and 
Alex staffed a Recruit Training at Fort Devens, MA.   
 

Some specifics regarding the trainings that Alex has attended: 
 

For Recruit Training (July 2022) the recruits were berthed on the USS Little Rock, Buffalo, NY.  During the training the recruits were 

graded on physical fitness, military knowledge, leadership, teamwork, responsibility, and military bearing. Alex successfully graduated 

from the training as a Cadet. 
 

Seamanship Advanced Training (November 2022) ðA 5-day training aboard the Liberty Ship SS John W Brown in Baltimore, MD. This 

hands-on training covered in-port and underway instruction on navigation, steam plant operation, cargo handling and marlinspike 

seamanship.  
 

Petty Officer Leadership Academy (June 2023) was a weeklong leadership training held on the campus of the Massachusetts Maritime 

Academy in Buzzardõs Bay (Cape May, MA). POLA consisted of both classwork and hands-on activities. Alex successfully graduated from 

the Leadership Academy. Completing this leadership training, allows Alex to be a Staff Cadet at future Trainings and to take leadership 

roles in the local Division. 
 

During Alexõs Sub Training in Groton, CT (July 2023) he attended sub-school classes 
which included learning from qualified submariners in the Navy, Damage Control, 

Submarine Escape presentation, Small Boat Ops, and Port Ops, and toured the Nuclear 

Sub USS Virginia. At the end of the week the cadets had an exam to pass to complete 

the training to receive their certificates to be an òHonorary Submariner of the Groton 
Basic Submarine Seminar Course. At graduation Alex received the Honor Cadet Award, 

as he received the highest score of the cadets on the final exam. Also, Alex and two 

other cadets were recognized at graduation for completing extra assignments to be a 
òQualified Submarineró. 

 


